Bells of Luxemburg 4-H Club- Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 9, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:01pm by Vice President Gavin K.

Activities

We had a fun activity of making Valentine chocolates. We first got plastic molds to put each of
the different colored melted chocolate in. We were then told to become a creative artist and
make delicious, not always pretty, chocolates. This was a sweet time for all of the members.
This then tied into our closing activity. There would be one person in the front doing different
poses, swan, lion, snake. The objective was to not match with the leader. On a count of 3 the
individual would turn around while doing one of these motions.

Old business

Everyone agreed that the Paulie’s Chop Shop was a good turn out. We also agreed that they
were good to use for Christmas gifts. Amanda will let us know what we made once certificates
are all collected and paid for.

We then discussed the January meeting held at Titletown ice skating. Once again everyone
said it was very good, and nice to finally have great weather for this event!

New business

There was no treasurer's report.

The annual Time and Talent is approaching, it is being held on Sunday, March 23rd. Jace D has
gone before and said that it is lots of fun. There are many raffle baskets and lots of food. The
Jauquets and Dolphins have volunteered to make a pan of bars to support this function. We
encourage everyone to come and join the fun throughout the day! Our club is also donating a
basket that Amber has generously volunteered to make. The theme for the basket is Teenage
Dream! They are also looking for volunteers for Saturday morning set up and Sunday clean up
shortly after 2:00. All help is very appreciated!

A new project that the county has started is called “Grow a Row”. This is a project that is
collaborating with the county food pantry to help feed the hungry in our community. With the little
information that we have there seems to be interest. Many families are a little hesitant because
of the commitment it could take. An idea that came to the table is that as a club we could plant



the seeds together, then help weed and harvest at times. April offered to have a spot in her own
garden.

Reminders/notes
Don'’t forget to pay your $10 participation fee to be in 4-H.

The camps held by the 4-H have become more affordable. This is because instead of them
covering 50% of the cost, which was in the past, They are now covering 75% of the cost.

The youth art is on March 8th. This is focused on grades 3-13.

There is a STEM project day, which consists of being a half or full day event covering as many
aspects of STEM as possible. If there is interest there is a google form to fill out.

Next meeting date

Monday, March 10th, 2025 at 7:00pm
Treats: Dolphins
Drinks: Dolphins

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 by Cady and second by Stella.













